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Family of the Month / Knight of the Month / Council Recognition - The following 
awards were presented at our council August general meeting (August 19th): Family of 
the Month to Hector Robledo & family, Knight of the Month to Ed Harkins, Michigan 
Achievement Award & Vocation Sponsor Award for fraternal year 2014/15 to the council. 
Pictured below are Hector Robledo (top left) receiving his family's FOM award from GK 
David Lengel, Ed Harkins (top right) also receiving his KOM award from GK David 
Lengel, and District Deputy and PGK Hans Hansen (bottom) presenting the council 
awards to GK David Lengel. Congrats to all! 
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2015 Golf Outing - 2015 Kern Council Golf Outing - Our 12th annual Council Golf 
Outing was completed on Saturday, August 22nd. We had a record turnout of 70 golfers 
and excellent weather and course conditions. That all contributed to a fun day for all 
participants. 

Congratulations to our low score team winner, Team Cizauskas...Fred Cizauskas, Jerry 
Berger, Dave Berger and Mike Marsico. Their low score of 55 was matched by Team 
Trost (David Trost, Mark Stapleton, Pat Lawson, Mike Olszewski). It went down to the 
5th tie breaker to determine the winner. Congrats to Team Trost for their 2nd place 
finish. Closest to the Pin winners were Fr. Terry Treppa and Ken Kinsler. Our Straightest 
Drive hole winner was Mike Jenkins. Robert Craighead was the 50/50 contest winner. 
Unfortunately, nobody won the $5000 Hole in One contest! 

Thanks to all our participants and generous raffle prize donators. We were able to raise 
some very good money on behalf of St. Vincent DePaul. That's something our council 
can be very proud of. If you didn't sign up to golf with us this year, consider doing so 
next year. Our outing is an enjoyable "for fun" family event and you will have a great 
time. 

We would like to specifically thank all those very generous people or businesses who 
donated awards and door prizes: Hickory Creek Golf Club, Fellows Creek Golf Club, 
Catz Graphix, Holiday Market, Broad Family Chiropractic, L. George Coney Island, 
Leo's Coney Island Canton, Leo's Coney Island Plymouth, Plato's Coney Island, 
Plymouth SuperCenter, Brickman Landscaping, ServiceChex, Mickey's Golf Range, 
David Trost, Jerry Kerpet, Mike & Sue Neiheisel, Ed & Mary Ann Harkins, Hans Hansen, 
Mike Goodhart, Rick St. Peter, Jamie Bernacik, Bob Yancey, Rob Bozitz, John Spencer, 
Bill Simmerer, Andy Emmert, Joe Maltese, Jorge Villanueva, Robert Craighead, Chico 
Rodriguez, Bill DesOrmeau, Hector Robledo, Greg Rapelje, Duke Hynek, Cat Hynek 
and George Peters. Without their generosity our outing would not have been the 



success it was! Finally, thanks again to all our golfers who participated this year and in 
doing so supported our SVDP folks! Hope to see you all back next year when we will do 
it again! Mark August 20, 2016 on your calendar...our tentative date for next year. 

For more great pictures from our golf outing, visit our co until website by clicking on the 
following link: http://www.kofc8284.org/annual-golf-outing.html 

2015 Golf League - This is it...our final official night of golf coming up for 2015 is 
Monday, August 31st!. After golf, all regular golfers this season (and any subs golfing 
that night) will celebrate the season, recognize our top scorers and enjoy each others 
company in the Greenside Tavern with a buffet dinner. 

Our race for the top three scoring golfers for the year remains red hot! Here's where we 
stand going into the last week. 

Mike West is #1 with a total score of 539 (Ave score of 38.50). 
Geoff Bauer and Bob Criaghead are tied for 2nd with scores of 541 (Ave of 38.64). 
David Trost and Dave Reiber are tied for 4th with scores of 542 (Ave of 38.71). 
George Peters and Fred Cizauskas are right behind with total scores of 544 and 547 
respectively. Only five strokes separates our top six golfers! That's pretty tight. 

Next month we will publish a season wrap up with final results; be sure to look for that.   

Other August Council Business - Sue White of STAB’s St. Vincent DePaul Society 
spoke to the council about the organization and answered questions. Council approved 
the following expenses: $250 for Christmas in the Philippines, $200 for the Keep Christ 
in Christmas campaign, $100 for the LAOH Chocolate Affair to support First Step, and 
$100 to support the District Deputy fund. Council voted to support charity poker 
fundraisers: 10/26-29 at Beaver Creek in Westland and 12/2-5 at Doc’s Sports Retreat 
in Livonia if that event becomes available to us. The Fall Tootsie Roll Drive is 10/9-11 
and will include Scramble Marie’s this time but not Richardson’s. Report outs were 
made on the Golf League, Golf Outing, Pro Life, Special Olympics, the Sept St. Paul’s 
Men’s Retreat and the parish picnic. 

Upcoming Council Birthdays - As a regular feature in our newsletter, we are listing  
council member birthdays for the next month so you can wish your brothers a special 
“Happy Birthday” if you like! Following are our September council birthdays: 

September birthdays - Gerald Ross (9/1), Michael Goodhart (9/2), Robert Platter (9/4), 
Aaron Poyer (9/4), Rich Lister (9/10), Robert Joseph (9/12), Anthony Sanchez (9/12), 
Eugene Rakoczy (9/13), John Spencer (9/13), Steve Moore (9/13),  
Sean St. Peter (9/16), Peter Frola (9/17), Deacon Steve Morello (9/17),  
Jim Malinowski (9/19), Charles Gury (9/24), Paul Slavin (9/25), Michael Mackley (9/26), 
Charlie Craven (9/28), Wes Anderson (9/28), Kevin Burke (9/29), Matt Walker (9/30). 

http://www.kofc8284.org/annual-golf-outing.html


In Memoriam - We also wish to honor our council brothers who have preceded us in 
death by remembering the date that they went back home to the Lord. These are the 
bothers we have recognized on our council memorial plaque as well. For September: 

Stanley F. Dziuba (9/8/2007) 
Thaddeus M. Plaza (9/30/2008) 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May they 
rest in peace. Amen. 

Council clothing - Need some new council “threads”? Check out the order form at the 
end of this newsletter for selections and pricing. You can also find our clothing 
selections and prices on our council webpage. Contact Duke Hynek or Ed Harkins to 
place your orders or for any questions. 

Council website update - Are you checking our council website regularly? If not, you 
are missing out on the latest news and information from the Knights of Columbus and 
your council. Find us at www.kofc8284.org .  

Also check out our Facebook page from time to time for updates. And be sure to “Like” 
our Facebook page and get the updates automatically on your timeline! We have nearly 
180 “Likes” so far and our various posts this week have reached 714 people so far!  

Upcoming calendar dates: 
9/9 - Officers Meeting, 7:00 pm, Adult Ed Room (watch email for possible update) 
9/13 - STAB parish picnic 
9/16 - Council general meeting, 7:30 pm, Family Life Center 
9/25 - 27 - St. Paul of the Cross Men’s Retreat 
9/25-27 Michigan Special Olympics State Fall Games 
10/9-11 Fall Tootsie Roll Drive  

Let us pray - Please remember the following in your prayers. 

Prayers for the deceased and their families: all deceased brothers of our council and  
Jill Tomasi (MIL of Steve Titus, Grandmother of Brian Titus) 
Prayers requested on behalf of Fr. Pat Casey, personal intentions. 
Prayers for those sick or in distress: Sue Selewski (Daughter of Ray Selewski, illness), 
Gene Borieo (medical issues), Bernedette Kerpet (Wife of Jerry Kerpet, medical issues), 
Denny & Kathy McCann (medical issues), George Bradley (medical issues), Jan Peters 
(Wife of George Peters, medical issues), Shawn Kuhn (daughter of Denny McCann, 
medical issues), Marge Rosiewicz (Wife of Len Rosiewicz, recovery from surgery), 
Charina Jones (Daughter of Hans Hansen, medical issues), Tabitha Earhart (friend of 
Travis Miller), the Jerry Miller family, Gene Trost (uncle of David Trost, medical issues), 
Anthony Trotsky (Bill Simmerer FIL, medical issues), Steve Titus (medical issues), 
Marjorie Harkins (Mother of Ed Harkins, medical issues), Kim Fournier (wife of Ron 
Fournier, medical issues).

 

http://www.kofc8284.org


Note: If you have information, articles or pictures to contribute to this newsletter, please 
contact PGK Ed Harkins, our Newsletter Editor, at edward.harkins@gmail.com or 
734-634-0929. 

Visit our website and Facebook page to stay current with your council! “Like” us 
on Facebook to receive notices in your Timeline! 

www.kofc8284.org/   All new format and content!  Come check us out! 

www.facebook.com/pages/Knights-of-Columbus-8284-Canton-MI/235628156455332 
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http://www.kofc8284.org
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